DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT, LEASING & CUSTOMER FEES COMMITTEE

Thursday, February 8, 2007

DAA Flight Center Building, 1st Floor Conference Room
The meeting of the Capital Development, Leasing & Customer Fees Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, Thursday, February 8, 2007.  Chairman Gorski called the meeting to order at approximately 4:02 p.m. and there was a quorum present. 

Commissioners Present:  Commissioners Gorski, Davis, Gillett, LaMantia.

Absent:  None

DAA Staff Present:   Executive Director David Bird; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison; Phil Luetkehans, Schirott & Luetkehans; Jack Tenison, Director of the DuPage National Technology Park.

Others:   Dan Pape, Crawford, Murphy and Tilly.

Press:  None

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

OLD BUSINESS

Planning Update  

Presentation by CMT – Preliminary Engineering Update for Rehabilitating Runway 2L/20R and Taxiway W:  Dan Pape of Crawford, Murphy and Tilly provided an update on the progress of this project.  He stated that this project is a very important for the Airport due to the changes in the fleet mix during the last 15 years. Mr. Pape’s presentation reviewed the reasons this rehabilitation is needed; comparison information for aircraft design and range, forecasts from Honeywell and Rolls Royce regarding Business Jet deliveries, project highlights and discussion of the engineering phases for this project, funding, timeline, and project costs.  Commissioner Gillett asked if this presentation could be made to the Board at a future meeting and Executive Director Bird agreed. 

T-Hangar Review:  Mark Doles reviewed information presented to the Committee previously regarding possible Condo Hangar development in the vicinity of the North Ramp.  He continued that with additional review of estimated T-Hangar construction costs, it was determined that based upon these estimates, it would be in the best interest of the Airport Authority to have an outside developer consider this project versus the Airport Authority. Discussion continued briefly.

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2007-1276; Authorizing the Execution of a Watermain Easement Agreement to the City of West Chicago for the DuPage National Technology Park – Pella Project.
Attorney Phil Luetkehans advised that the City of West Chicago had requested a water main easement for access to watermains around the Pella Property at the Technology Park.   He explained that an Easement Agreement was drafted and reviewed by the City of West Chicago and they made only minor changes that were agreeable to all entities.  He added that this easement agreement form would be used for all future easements of this nature. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1276; Authorizing the Execution of a Water main Easement Agreement to the City of West Chicago for the DuPage National Technology Park – Pella Project.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

Proposed Resolution 2006-1277;Approval of Engineering Agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly, Inc. for the Project Described as Upgrade Airfield Lighting Control System.
Byron Miller explained that the existing Airfield Lighting Control System at the Airport has been in place for 15 years and in need of upgrading to the latest technology.  He continued that the Illinois Division of Aeronautics has programmed $379,000 for changing out the control system and lights and Crawford, Murphy and Tilly has provided this engineering agreement for a not to exceed amount of $24,600 for this project.  Mr. Miller stated that the Airport Authority’s share of this design agreement would be $615.00 or 2½%.  

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1277; Approval of Engineering Agreement with Crawford, Murphy and Tilly, Inc. for the Project Described as Upgrade Airfield Lighting Control System.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett and was passed by roll call vote (4-0). 

LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES
NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2007-1279; Authorizing the Execution of GSA Lease No. GS-05B-17926 with the Government of the United States of America for Hangar and Office Space.
Mark Doles explained this as an “after the fact” request to authorize the execution of hangar and office space with the Federal Government for Community hangar space and office space on the second floor of the Flight Center Building.  He continued that this office and hangar space and was occupied at the end of December 2006 and discussed the specific terms of the lease.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1279; Authorizing the Execution of GSA Lease No. GS-05B-17926 with the Government of the United States of America for Hangar and Office Space.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

Proposed Resolution 2007-1280; Authorizing the Execution of Consent to Assignment of Land Lease Concerning 1525 Kautz Road.
Executive Director Bird asked Attorney Luetkehans to discuss this issue.  He advised that one year ago this land lease was assigned to Donald and Peggy Burton from GCR and now the Burtons are asking that this land lease be assigned to Kevin McGivern or his nominee, Mag’s Landing, Inc.  He continued that financial information was obtained from Kevin McGivern and was reviewed and found in order by Wolf and Company.  Commissioner Gillett expressed concerned with the part of the land lease that allows this assignment to be made to Kevin McGivern or his nominee.  She recommended that the land lease be assigned to only Kevin McGivern since financial information was not provided for Mag’s Landing.  All Committee members were in agreement.  Attorney Luetkehans will make these revisions in the land lease and advise Mr. McGivern of this decision.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Gillett recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1280; Authorizing the Execution of Consent to Assignment of Land Lease concerning 1525 Kautz Road with revisions as discussed.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

OTHER BUSINESS

Attorney Luetkehans discussed the Board of Review’s decision relating to the Agricultural Exemption for Technology Park Property.

There was no Executive Session held at this meeting.

Commissioner Gillett made a MOTION to adjourn the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee Meeting and the motion was seconded by Commissioner LaMantia.   The motion was unanimously passed by voice vote and the meeting was adjourned at 5:04 p.m. 

Approved by Board at the March 12, 2007 Regular Meeting

Gerald M. Gorski, Chairman

Capital Development, Leasing & Customer Fees Committee
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